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October 25, 2023

Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities
Prince Charles Building

120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 21040

St. John’s, NL A1A 5B2

Attention: Jo-Anne Galarneau
Executive Director and Board Secretary

Re: Reliability and Resource Adequacy Study Review — 2023-2024 Winter Readiness Planning Report —
Reply

Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro (“Hydro”) filed its 2023—-2024 Winter Readiness Planning Report with the
Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities (“Board”) on October 13, 2023; the report contained information
regarding Unit 2 of the Holyrood Thermal Generating Station and its expected unavailability for the upcoming
winter. On October 24, 2023, Hydro received correspondence from the Board expressing its concerns
regarding the potential implications of the Unit 2 outage on reliability and resource adequacy. The Board
directed Hydro to file as soon as possible, and no later than October 30, 2023, certain information regarding
the reliability and resource adequacy implications and the actions Hydro is taking to ensure reliable service
for the upcoming winter.

Hydro is currently preparing its Near-Term Reliability and Resource Adequacy Report for filing on

November 15, 2023. This report will contain the information requested by the Board, including detailed
information regarding forced outage rates, the load forecast and various asset availability scenarios, as well
as the anticipated system reliability in each scenario, including the Unit 2 outage. Hydro is working diligently
to complete this work; however, as the analysis is ongoing, Hydro is unable to complete the work and
compile the information into a fulsome report answering the questions posed by the Board any sooner than
the currently scheduled report. Hydro understands the Board’s concerns and the necessity of providing
fulsome information, and will do so as part of the Near-Term Reliability and Resource Adequacy Report filing.

Hydro can advise that it will be shortly filing an application for approval of the terms of a capacity assistance
agreement between Corner Brook Pulp and Paper Limited and Hydro which will, if approved, be in place for
the upcoming winter. Hydro is, of course, also continuing its winter readiness work, including the necessary
work to bring Unit 2 back in service. Updates with respect to this work will be provided in Hydro’s update to
its 2023—2024 Winter Readiness Planning Report, scheduled to be filed on November 10, 2023.

Should you have any questions, please contact the undersigned.
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NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR HYDRO
- &
.
Onlalgl
Shirley A. Walsh

Senior Legal Counsel, Regulatory
SAW/kd




Jo-Anne Galarneau

Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities

Encl.

ecc:

Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities
Jacqui H. Glynn

Cheryl Blundon

Maureen Greene, KC

PUB Official Email

Island Industrial Customer Group
Paul L. Coxworthy, Stewart McKelvey
Denis J. Fleming, Cox & Palmer

Dean A. Porter, Poole Althouse

Labrador Interconnected Group
Senwung F. Luk, Olthuis Kleer Townshend LLP
Nicholas E. Kennedy, Olthuis Kleer Townshend LLP

Consumer Advocate

Dennis M. Browne, KC, Browne Fitzgerald Morgan Avis & Wadden
Stephen F. Fitzgerald, Browne Fitzgerald Morgan Avis & Wadden
Sarah G. Fitzgerald, Browne Fitzgerald Morgan Avis & Wadden
Bernice Bailey, Browne Fitzgerald Morgan Avis & Wadden

Newfoundland Power Inc.
Dominic J. Foley

Lindsay S.A. Hollett
Regulatory Email



